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Together, we serve you better. 

5 July 2024 
 
OLIVER O. LEONARDO 

Director 
MARKET AND SECURITIES REGULATIONS DEPARTMENT 

SECURITIES AND EXCHANGE COMMISSION 
The SEC Headquarters, 7907 Makati Avenue 
Salcedo Village, Bel-air, Makati City 

 
 
Dear Director Leonardo,  

 
We write in connection with the Annual Stockholders’ Meeting of Chelsea Logistics and 

Infrastructure Holdings Corp. (the “Company”) which in accordance with its By-Laws should 
be held on the last Monday of April of each year or on April 29, 2024.  
  

The Company had earlier requested for approval of the re-setting of its Annual Stockholders’ 
Meeting to July 9, 2024 because its consolidated audited financial statements could not be 

completed in time for the April 29, 2024 date of the said Meeting. To date, the audit of financial 
statements of four (4) of the Subsidiaries of the Company has not yet been finalized and for 
this reason, the consolidated financial statements of the Company cannot be completed. Thus, 

the Company is again constrained to postpone the Annual Stockholders’ Meeting scheduled 
on July 9, 2024.  
 

The Company will advise the Securities and Exchange Commission as soon as the definite 
date for re-setting of the Company’s Annual Stockholders’ Meeting has been determined by 

Management and the Board of Directors of the Company. 
 
We request the Commission’s approval of this request to cancel the July 9, 2024 setting of 

the Company’s Annual Stockholders’ Meeting.  
 

Very truly yours,  
 
 

 
CHRYSS ALFONSUS V. DAMUY 

President & CEO 
 





Tina Pangan
Line


